



As you may recall, in 2021, the Florida Legislature made a number of changes to election laws. Under <u>Florida Statute 101.62</u>, a request for a vote-by-mail (VBM) ballot now expires after each General Election (every two years). If a voter wants to vote by mail in 2023 and 2024, they must fill out a new VBM request and submit it to the Elections Department. Click <u>here</u> for details about VBM ballot requests.

While the Elections Department will mail a letter, call, email, and text voters, we're asking you to help us spread the word about VBM ballot requests. You can advise voters and candidates through conversations, newsletters, social media posts, community meetings, etc.

Vote-by-Mail Ballot

Due to recent changes in Florida law, all requests for vote-by-mail ballots expired at the end of 2022. Therefore, any request on file has expired. If you want to continue voting by mail, please <u>submit your request today</u>.

Miami-Dade County voters may choose to receive a vote-by-mail ballot for a specific election, or for all elections in which they are eligible to vote through the next regularly scheduled general election. If you have questions, we hope our vote-by-mail ballot <u>FAQs</u> (<u>Español</u>) (<u>Kreyòl</u>) and the information below help you to answer them.

Remember, the U.S. Post Office will not forward vote-by-mail ballot to a different address. If you want your vote-by-mail ballot sent to an address that's different from the one on file with the Elections Department, you must send a signed written request (English, Español & Kreyòl form).

Vote-by-Mail Ballot Guidelines

If you are presently registered to vote in Miami-Dade County you may <u>request a vote-by-mail ballot online</u>. You may also request a ballot by email, fax, phone or mail. If you would like your vote-by-mail ballot sent to an address other than the one on file in the Florida Voter Registration, you must send a signed written request which contains the following information:

- Full name of voter
- Date of birth
- Florida driver license number, Florida identification number or last four digits of your social security number
- Residence address





- Mailing address (if applicable)
- Voter registration number (optional)
- Date of the election or elections for which a vote-by-mail is needed
- Signature of voter (written requests only)

The deadline to request a vote-by-mail ballot is 5 p.m. on the tenth day before the election. We must receive the vote by mail ballot request by 5 p.m., a postmarked vote-by-mail ballot request is not valid.

Vote-by-Mail Ballot Request form (English, Español & Kreyòl)

After you've voted on a vote-by-mail ballot, you can track the status of your ballot online.

VOTE BY MAIL VIDEO 2022: https://youtu.be/zWusGUrKn1M

EMAIL / MAIL

- votebymail@miamidade.gov
- Vote-by-Mail Ballot Section Supervisor of Elections P.O. Box 521250 Miami FL 33152

LOCATIONS AND HOURS

2700 NW 87 Avenue, Doral, FL. 33172 305-499-8444